
 
 
 

 
 
Date:   3rd December 2008 
 
Attendees: FD, JF, JF Jnr, JAB, JPB, PB, KS, JB, PGR, ND 
 
Apologies: KW, ML 
 
 
 

MINUTES OF DECEMBER MEETING 
 
1. Outstanding Monies 
  

Match Fee’s etc, payable 
 

2. Matches – Summer League 2008
 

Lloyd’s Meadow – Top Pool – 08/11/08 
 
 1st Neil Davies    39lb 0oz 
 2nd Adam Hill    31lb 12oz 
 3rd Ken Whibley    30lb 8oz 
 
 Golden Peg:  Mike Lewis (12th) 8lb 6oz 

Biggest Fish: Jack Wright (4th) 9lb 4oz Carp 
 
 

Cudmore – Pool No 1 – 15/11/08 
 
 1st Neil Davies    36lb 4oz 
 2nd Kev Smith    12lb 1oz 8drm 
 3rd Adam Hill    10lb 9oz 
 
 Golden Peg: Joe Fagan (13th)  1lb 8oz 8drm 

Continued… 



  
 Sycamore Fishery – David’s Pool – 22/11/08 
 
 1st Neil Davies    1lb 12oz 
 2nd Frank Davies    1lb 3oz 8drm 
 3rd Alan Lamb    0lb 11oz 
 
 Golden Peg: Frank Davies (2nd)  1lb 3oz 8drm  
 
 
3. Next Match – (Winter League)
 
 06/12/08 Bridgewater Canal 
 
4. Bank Balance
 
 £1,922.94 @ 25/11/08 (includes £70 Golden Peg) 
 
5. Golden Peg 
 
 £106 ( Plus £70 = £176.00) 
 
6. Christmas Raffle
 
 Further tickets available upon request 
 Donations for raffle required ASAP, the following members have agreed to supply:- 
 
 FD = Brandy   ML & JF = Whisky & Vodka 
 KW = Rum   PGR = Red & White Wine 
 KS = Sherry   POHAS = Beer & Lager 
 
7. Bag Pack
 

Morrisons Store, Stockton Heath – Bag pack on Wednesday 17th December 5.00pm 
– 8.00pm. Need to get Junior members there. 
 

8. Supercup 2009
 

Draw takes place on 4th December and published in Angling Times on Tuesday 9th 
December. 

 
 

Continued... 



9. Fishery Update
 
 Brownlee’s Pool 
 

Carp deaths currently at approximately 20 over the last 3 to 4 weeks following low 
oxygen levels. ‘WT’ want us to remove all Carp and add water features. The ‘EA’ have 
promised us two artificial Islands free of charge. Leaf litter needs to be removed 
from pool and surrounding areas. ‘WT’ wish to revise new lease incorporating the 
above comments. 
We have purchased a generator for £129 and are looking to purchase a submersible 
pump at a cost of approximately £100 which can then be used to artificially 
oxygenate either of our pools when necessary. The generator can be used also at 
work parties to supply electric equipment such as strimmers, chain saw etc. 
 
Whitegate Pool 
 
Work party on pool took place on Saturday 29th November to lay a footpath and 
plant 500 shoots to create a hedgerow. Thanks to FD, AS, JG, KW, JAB, JPB & PB 
for attending and working their n*ts off! Additional footpath work to be completed 
at a Spring 2009 work party. 
Meeting took place on site today at 2pm with various departments of WBC to 
discuss dilapidated fencing adjacent to the embankment. Net result likely to be that 
fence will not be replaced as it was a temporary measure whilst tree’s and bushes 
next to fence established themselves. ‘PB’ has asked that WBC remove fencing and 
make good the area. ‘FD’ suggested at the meeting that we plant further hedgerow 
to improve perimeter of pool area. This is to be done at a date yet to be decided. 
Revised lease for Whitegate has been delayed due to changes with WBC solicitors. 
Leak appears to have halted over recent weeks with water level remaining constant. 
WBC have had no further news from original groundworks contractor who at a site 
meeting on 22nd October promised to investigate possible leak. 

 
10. Work Party
 
 Next work party for Brownlee’s to be decided at January club meeting. 
 
11. AOB
 

‘EA’ have advised that the fishery management course will be in February 2009, 
date to be confirmed. ‘PGR’ to attend as POHAS representative. 
‘JAB’ as done part one of NFA Coaching Course, part two takes place on 13th 
December. 

 
Next Meeting – Wednesday 7th January 2009 


